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Excellencies, 
Distinguished Delegates, 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 


On behalf of the Department of Economic and Social Affairs, it is my distinct pleasure to welcome you to this second session of the Conference of States Parties to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

DESA is honoured to serve as the Secretariat for the Conference of States Parties, working in close collaboration with the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights, as well as other UN bodies and organizations.


The enjoyment of all human rights by all members of society – including the full participation of persons with disabilities in society and development – goes to the heart of the mission of the United Nations and the Department of Economic and Social Affairs. 


DESA’s mission is to promote development for all, with particular emphasis on equity, equality and social integration. Our work focuses on policy and capacity development in support of Member States efforts. In this, we seek to engage fully with the broader operational framework of the United Nations system.


DESA has a long history of working with the international community in support of the rights of persons with disabilities in development. 


The adoption of the Convention by the United Nations General Assembly in 2006 – and its entry into force last year – was the result of many years of dedication and hard work by the United Nations and its Member States and persons with disabilities and their organizations. 


The momentum and enthusiasm surrounding the adoption of the Convention led to its entry into force in record time. Currently, there are 66 ratifications and 142 signatories. DESA, in collaboration with other UN entities, will continue to support the efforts of Member States to sign and ratify the Convention. 


The theme of this session is “Legislative Measures to Implement the Convention.” Such measures are a challenging and important first step toward realizing the goals and objectives of the Convention: human rights and development for all persons with or without disabilities. 


During the second session, there will be two roundtables under the themes of “Accessibility and reasonable accommodation”, and “Equal recognition before the law, access to justice and supported decision-making”. The dialogue on these topics will greatly contribute to building capacities of all actors, including through the exchange and sharing of information, experiences, and best practices for implementation of the Convention

The Convention emphasizes the importance of mainstreaming disability issues as an integral part of strategies for sustainable and equitable development. Within our ongoing efforts to realize the MDGs and other internationally agreed development goals, we must work together to promote policies and strategies that empower persons with disabilities. 


In our concerted efforts to implement the Convention, inequity and discrimination against persons with disabilities must be addressed within an integrated development and human rights framework.  

The Department of Economic and Social Affairs looks forward to ever closer collaboration with our partners and colleagues from many different countries and fields, as we all work together towards the common goals and  objectives expressed in the Convention. And we look to this session of the Conference of States Parties for guidance to strengthen the basis for the new phase of implementation. 


Thank you.
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